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This is to acknowledge your letter to Acting Director Aytes dated December 10,2008, requesting
information about the job creation requirement for immigrant investors. You ask for
U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services view on the job creation requirement as it applies to
Regional Centers generally and the constmction industry specifically, especially for multi-year,
large scale construction projects.

As most "construction jobs" are intemlittent, temporary, seasonal, transient, and filled by
subcontractors, they usually will not be credited for employment creation immigration purposes,
Spencer Enterprises, Inc., Chang et al ..... United States ofAmerica, et al United States District
COllrt, Eastern District ofCal!fornia (CIV-F-99-61 17) March 28, 2001, affd and adopted in the
Ninth Circuit 2003. However, certain circumstances will allow for counting certain constmction
jobs. At the Form 1-526, "Immigrant Petition by Alien Entrepreneur," comprehensive business
plan stage, constmction jobs predicted to be of at least 2 years duration as "continuous. full time
employment;' rather than intemlinent, seasonal employment, may be credited. At the Form 1-829,
"Petition by Entrepreneur. to Remove Conditions," stage, those construction jobs that have been
"continuous, permanent employment," rather thar: imennittent, seasonal employment, having
lasted a full 2 years and that continue in existence through adjudication of the 1-829 petition, may
be counted in the job creation total.

An example ofa project that may employ craftsmen for a full 2 years m.ight be a masonry structure
requiring masons in a full time capacity for the 'duration of the project as well <IS the architects and
engineers while other trades would generally be ineligible short term subcontractors. Another
example might be the construction ofa massive suspension bridge such as the Golden Gate Bridge
that employed the same people for the long teml riveting and stringing the cables.
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Indirect and induced jobs created as a result of construction jobs whether counted or not may be
included in the job count. Even when the constmction jobs may not be counted towards th~ job
creation requirement, they do have indirect and induced impacts that are eligible to be included in
the final job count because they are "continuous, permanent employment."




